THE JANUARY 6 PLEA
DEALS: COOPERATION,
FELONY, AND
MISDEMEANOR PLEA
DEALS
Later today, Graydon Young, one of the people
charged in the Oath Keeper conspiracy, will
plead guilty. We won’t know until then whether
his plea includes a cooperation agreement or
not. He only joined the Oath Keepers in December
2020, but because he was in Florida, he may know
about some key events leading up to January 6,
including this book event with Roger Stone and
Kelly Meggs’ wife, Connie.

Days after the event, Kelly Meggs described
having set up an organized alliance between
Florida militias.
Also this afternoon, Anna Morgan-Lloyd will be
the first January 6 defendant to be sentenced;
the government has recommended she get a three
year probation sentence.
In anticipation of what will soon turn into a
flood of pleas, I wanted to lay out what we’ve
seen so far.
Update: Judge Lamberth did give Anna MorganLloyd probation, but gave her 3 times the
community service — 120 hours rather than 40 —
as the government requested. Update: it was
docketed as 40 hours. So I guess she got exactly

what prosecutors asked for.

Cooperation Agreement
Jon Schaffer: Schaffer is the only cooperation
agreement we know about, but that may be because
of a docket fail. There are certainly other
people I suspect are cooperating, and there are
sealed filings that could suggest cooperators.
He pled to obstruction and entering the building
with a deadly weapon. His guidelines sentence is
41-51 months.
Plea (includes 5K1), but no assigned restitution
amount
Graydon Young: Young also entered into a
cooperation agreement. He is pleading to
conspiracy and obstruction, and faces a
guideline sentence of 63-78 months.
Plea (includes 5K1) and restitution

Felony Plea
In spite of Paul Hodgkins’ notable use of latex
gloves (which he put on in an attempt to offer
Joshua Black First Aid), his was a straight
plea. As a felony plea, his includes sentencing
guidelines for pleading to obstruction, 18
U.S.C. §1512 (which for Hodgkins was 15 to 21
months) and $2,000 restitution.
Paul Hodgkins (my post on his plea)

Misdemeanor Plea
The misdemeanor pleas we’ve seen so far require
the defendant to plead to one of what is often
four trespass charges. The pleas include $500
restitution and, for most (but not Reeder), a
“cooperation with additional investigation”
paragraph requiring an interview and a review of
social media with law enforcement.
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